
NOTICE OF PUBLIC MEETING 

The Town of Upton, Wyoming, will conduct a public meeting at 6:00 p.m. on Tuesday, 

November 7, 2023 in the City Council Chambers at 725 2nd Street (Pine Street entrance) The 

purpose of the meeting is to allow citizens to review and comment on the following projects:  

 

Cedar Pines Golf Course Master Plan Phase I: 

The project will replace the failing pumphouse building, pump, primer pump and electrical 

components that are no longer functional or safe for an estimated cost of $58,000.00. 

 

A preliminary plan of improvements, cost estimates, and the funding plan can also be reviewed 

at city hall or www.townofupton.com. Contact Kelley Millar at 307-468-2441. 

 

The Town of Upton plans to apply for a Land and Water Conservation Fund grant that requires a 

50% match from the sponsor. Partners in the project include: Town of Upton $5,000.00, Upton 

Economic Development Board $5,000.00, Celler’s Fund $7,000.00, the Weston County School 

District #7 $4,500.00, RR Services $7,500 in-kind pumphouse building for a total of $29,000.00 

cash and in-kind match.  

 

Written comments are also welcome. Send written comments to Town of Upton, PO Box 203, 

Upton, WY 82730 or uptonwy@townofupton.com by 5:00 p.m. on Friday, November 7, 2023. 
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